CCI Interdisciplinary Initiatives Subcommittee

Approved Minutes

Thursday, February 4, 2010

9:00-10:30 AM





     4187 Smith Laboratory

ATTENDEES: Brown, Davidson, Gustafson, Krissek, Shabad, Soundarajan, van der Heijden, Vankeerbergen

Guest: Chinwe Okpalaoka

AGENDA:   
1. Approve minutes from 1/28/10  
 Brown, Shabad, unanimously approved  
2. Discussion on Junior Seminars    
· L. Krissek (chair) presents context: Feedback to Prof. Dixson regarding her proposal for Junior Seminar (JS) on “Research in Urban Teaching and Learning” was not sent last time. It was decided that we would first have a discussion on JS in general. Reminder: JS were created as a result of this subcommittee’s recommendation. There is less support from the current Executive Dean of Arts and Sciences. This subcommittee may want to make another recommendation regarding JS. 
· T. Gustafson: Reminds subcommittee that Freshman Seminars (FS) & JS are revenue neutral. Randy Smith has indicated that OAA would take care of the seed funding. The Clusters Program was curtailed last Spring. The resources left over for that can be redirected to JS. The Executive Dean fears that at some point the faculty might want to be paid for JS as part of their regular teaching load. Also, Dean Steinmetz believes there might be better uses of faculty time. He does not see what the purpose of JS is; he believes that they should just be seminars in the major.
· Issue raised by C. Okpalaoka: If we approve JS, do we want to offer them just one time?

· Follow-up comment by member: It might take a lot of time to put all those proposals into shape, and then we’ll only offer those courses once. 
· At the earliest, JS would be offered in the Fall.

· Member comment: From student perspective, it would be better if those types of courses could fulfill requirements (e.g., in the new GE). At the Junior level, students are “fishing around” less. Member also agrees that JS would entail a big time-commitment from the faculty.

· There is consensus that FS will continue to exist. 

· Some faculty already teach FS and Professional Pathway related to their subject of interest (e.g., Dixson). Perhaps other faculty could convert their JS proposals into FS proposals.

· Conceptually, JS are a good idea. Dixson’s proposal (putting aside the problems) seems to fulfill the spirit of the JS.
· One member wonders if JS are best place for type of interdisciplinary work that was originally envisioned. Interdepartmental colloquium series might be a better place.

· Member: There is a sense of superficiality with 1-credit courses. Can this ultimately be detrimental to the in-depth knowledge that university education should provide?
· Follow-up comment: On the other hand, advisors do see juniors and seniors about to graduate who are lacking 1 or 2 credit hours.
· Maybe sophomore-level seminar would be better.

· Some students take as many as 3 FS.
· Summary of time issue: Reviewing the JS proposals and getting them into shape will take both substantial subcommittee time and faculty time.
· Member comment: The freemasonry course is a niche course.
· Follow-up comment by other member: In that course, it is not clear how students are going to be exposed to research.

· Q: Is there wide support for JS? A: Not sure. Perhaps support comes from a small number of faculty and students. Amongst the faculty, there are several library faculty and emeriti faculty.

· Q: Could we get more feedback from faculty who have taught FS (info about what students think, what faculty think)? A: T. Gustafson: Assessment of FS is very thorough already.

· FS have been in place for 6 or 7 years. They were created under Karen Holbrook.

· Q: What is purpose of FS? A: Small group setting and discussion aspect of FS were very much appreciated. This way, non-honors students were put in small classes with faculty early on.

· Q: What is purpose of JS? A: Focus on area of present active research. This was this subcommittee’s interpretation of how JS would be a step beyond FS. 
· One member’s evaluation of the proposals in front of the subcommittee: It would seem that Dixson’s proposal has gone too far (better for major) and students are not exposed to research but are doing research themselves. On the other hand, other proposals have no research component at all.
· Suggestion from chair: Perhaps we should put JS in limbo until concept is better defined. Whenever definition is agreed, we should have discussion with faculty explaining what JS are all about.

· Member comment: A very pragmatic approach would be to try to institute JS at the semester level.

· Other member comment: There is a proposal for non-honors students to do research thesis. Maybe we could integrate JS into this type of program when it is a little better developed.

· When FS were developed, much discussion was needed to define what those seminars were all about. Because of that, the idea of FS changed/improved. Also, once there were a few FS up and running, there were models to be looked at by new initiators.

· Problem with FS: many proposals are made by library faculty and emeriti faculty. This does not fulfill the original FS condition to expose students to regular faculty.

· Other issue: In context of FS, why does ASC review proposals from non-ASC faculty? Of course, there is the partial explanation that FS are interdisciplinary seminars and this subcommittee deals with interdisciplinary topics. Nonetheless, the issue still remains.
· Official recommendation: Postpone implementing the JS program pending further definition and the switch to semesters. This recommendation will go to CCI.

Brown, Shabad, unanimously approved

  

3. GE Recommendation 
A. Background:
· The Interdisciplinary Initiatives Subcommittee is a Subcommittee of CCI, which itself is a standing subcommittee of the ASC Faculty Senate. The ASC Faculty Senate has delegated to CCI the task of planning the GE requirements and to assess the effectiveness of the GE curriculum and instruction. For its part, ULAC (University-Level Advisory Committee for the GEC) is a university-wide standing committee established by the University Senate’s Council on Academic Affairs (CAA). ULAC reviews and assesses the GE, and it reports to CAA and CCI. ULAC was created after McHale report. Recently, CCI has been getting regular updates from Mark Shanda (chair of ULAC and CCI Assessment Subcommittee). The GE recommendation comes from ULAC.
· Some GEC changes were implemented as recently as in the Fall 2007 (under Barbara Snyder).

· There is an attempt to make GE uniform across the university. Q: What is the advantage of having uniform GE? A: Dual advantage: (1) Uniform GE, would make it easier for students who want to move from one college to another. (2) GEC is not well understood by students, parents, and faculty. Consistency would increase the likelihood of explaining and marketing the GE successfully.

· The 1988 Babcock report is the gold standard in a way. In the current proposal, ULAC reaffirmed the principles of the Babcock report. Only problem with the model is that the GEC never got funded as it should have been: units took away elements from the GEC model because they could not implement some parts of it. The result is that there are 13 different GECs at OSU. Within ASC, the current GEC covers about 55% of overall minimum credits to graduate (for comparison, Purdue is around 25%). Very few schools are as high as OSU. Average is around 40%. The proposed revised GE has brought it down to around 45%. There is also a simplification issue: charms, zero credit, etc. make the current GEC model very confusing.

· The proposed model offers a base, and people can add to this base (as opposed to the previous model which was an aspirational model where people took away from). A reduced GE facilitates minors, double majors etc. (semester schools have a lot less of this than quarter schools). 
B. Discussion: 

· Additional feedback can be sent to Krissek.1@osu.edu and/or shanda.1@osu.edu, Harvey.113@osu.edu, hobgood.1@osu.edu.
· There is clear-cut presentation of the proposed model on p. 8. Pp. 9-10: comparison BA &BS current-proposed.
· Member comment: History requirement has been reduced. This is disturbing, for students don’t get history in high school.

· Follow-up comment by T. Gustafson: Peter Hahn (chair of History) & TG have discussed this. AP 3 is being implemented at Ohio State and this is troubling. Recommendation for ASC is likely to be: History course in this new GE has to be at 300-level or above (this would counteract the low AP 3 requirement). If students have no AP credit, they may have to take 2 courses. 
· Other member points out that Course 9 description does not include that course needs to be at 300-level etc. A: T. Gustafson: That is correct. The aim is to change this. (This is good feedback for CCI. CCI will not vote on the proposed model; it will be a conversation.)
· English has similar concern for writing AP credit. 
· Follow-up comment by T. Gustafson: English is actually going up from 2 quarters to a full year (2 semesters).

· Q: Why does State push AP 3? A: Transferability and access.

· Member comment: We’re likely to see an increase in AP credit.

· One member stresses again that history should be saved. T. Gustafson re-explains that under proposed model a student with no AP credit would need to take 2 courses in history (100-level and 300-level).

· Other member: Science sequences are gone in this new model.

· Q: Why the current grouping for course 12? A: T. Gustafson: Main intent of ULAC is to provide a second opportunity for Historical Study and not do away with Culture & Ideas (still have a home for those types of courses). 

· McHale report meant to increase choice in GEC; here, courses 12, 13, and 14 are all choices.

· Q: Is there data indicating how students now complete GEC? What proportion of AP is used? (What are medium number of AP credit hours & what are the extremes?) A: Jay Hobgood in the past has provided such data to CCI. Follow-up question: What do students generally do when they have choices?
· Transfer modules mostly limit our choice of what we can do re: the number of AP credit we accept.

· Member comment: Inclusion of study abroad credit in GEC is commendable.

· There has been some discussion on having study abroad also count for Cultures and Ideas. 

Meeting adjourned 10:37.[image: image1][image: image2]
